
Community Development Commission  
July 27, 2019 7:00pm  
Rock Hill City Hall .  

320 W Thornton Avenue, Saint Louis Missouri 63119  
 

Respectfully Written: Leonmarie Benner  
7:00 pm ​Meeting called to order​ -Sylva Neubauer - Chairperson 
7:01 pm ​Roll Call​ - Leonmarie Benner - Secretary made note of who was present and absent  
Attendees​: Sylva Neubauer-Chairperson  Secretary: Leonmarie Benner, Maud Jeanty, Peggy 
McCree, Alderman: Ed Johnson, Al Hayden, Chief Don Wickenhauser  
Absent​: Mayor; Ed Mahan, Pat Harris - Vice Chairperson 
 
7:02pm  
Chief Don Wickenhauser was delighted to explain the operations plan for the yearly Rock Hill 
Fall Festival Parade for 2019. There is a three page document which details officer involvement 
to ensure safety measures and communication performed through out.  We were most grateful 
to understand and be enlightened to these facts.  
 
7:03pm  
Al Hayden discussed the Fall Festival and communication and signage 
-The banner is being ordered and wording approved by the board. This banner will hang across 
Rock Hill Road and will be secured in a professional manner.  
-Pack 316 Hudson School Elementary will be the color guard  
-Security was outlined in a plan provided by Police Chief Don Wickenhauser  
-Working on volunteer list  
-Working on Parade entry form  
 
7:33pm  
Approval of the June 20, 2019 meeting minutes  
The meeting minutes were approved by the CDC members. (Edward Johnson and Peggy 
McCree) 
  
7:53pm Reports - Comments;  
-Reminder of our wonderful addition Peggy Redus McCree to the Community Development 
Commission. Ms. McCree will be commissioned on August 6, 2019 at the Aldermanic meeting. 
All are welcome to attend.  
 
The City of Rock Hill Recycle Event held on July 20, 2019  at Givens Elementary was a huge 
success. Renae Enyard-Davis stated 172 visitors (169 cars and 3 walk ups) took part in the 
event.  
Round table -  
Next meeting will be Thursday, August 22, 2019 at 7:00pm  
Adjourned 8:00pm  



 


